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Tēnā koe   

 

I refer to your email of 29 January 2023 in which you request the following under the Official 

Information Act 1982 (OIA): 

 

Any advice provided by MFAT relating to the alignment of the Therapeutic Products Bill 

with international standards, trade-related requirements, including any references to the 

Crown’s Tiriti o Waitangi obligations and related protections in such agreements. 

 

The attached documents are relevant to your request. We have withheld parts of these 

documents under the following sections of the OIA: 

 6(a): to avoid prejudicing the security or defence of New Zealand or the international 

relations of the New Zealand Government; 

 9(2)(a): to protect individuals’ privacy; and  

 9(2)(h): to maintain legal professional privilege. 

 

Additionally, some information is being withheld in full under the following sections of the OIA: 

 9(2)(g)(i): to protect the free and frank expression of opinions by departments; 

 9(2)(f)(iv): to protect the confidentiality of advice tendered by Ministers of the Crown and 

officials; and 

 9(2)(h): to maintain legal professional privilege.  

 

Documents withheld in Full 

Date  Document Description  

11-13 October 2022  Email chain from Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade (MFAT) 

to the Ministry of Health (MoH).  

3 November 2022. Email from MFAT to MoH. 

 Draft Therapeutic Products Bill: Approval for Introduction  

 Therapeutic Products Bill: Government Bill  

 

Please be aware that your request relates in part to legal advice on international obligations that 

have been withheld as legally privileged. 

 

Where the information has been withheld under section 9 of the OIA, we have identified no 

public interest in releasing the information that would override the reasons for withholding 

it.  

 

Please note that we may publish this letter (with your personal details redacted) and enclosed 

documents on the Ministry’s website. 

Personal details removed for 
proactive release 

Personal details removed for proactive release 
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If you have any questions about this decision, you can contact us by email at: 

DM-ESD@mfat.govt.nz. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 

Ombudsman of this decision by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 

0800 802 602. 

 

Nāku noa, nā 

 
Sarah Corbett 

for Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade 

 

 

 






































